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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

May 4 ,2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Wednesday, May 4, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George and Commissioner Cody Roush.  Commissioner Aaron Summers was absent. Also present were Attorney Dave Lett and Auditor Bobbie Abel.  In attendance were Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director of EMA; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Dena Held, CED/Educator Extension; Missy Cooper, Deputy Auditor; Teresa Wininger; DeAndra Magdaleno; Amanda Magdaleno; Barb Hager; Mary Smith; Kim Showalter; Mike Jones; Pat Jones.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:33 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of April 19, 2022 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner George. All in favor, motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with a motion by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner George.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Highway Superintendent, Scott Seals, presented a letter from DNR to Attorney Lett, Commissioner Roush and Commissioner George for review.  DNR states they will be logging near Bear Hill and request permission close the roadway if necessary while falling trees near the roadway. Motion made to allow DNR to close the roadway while logging, by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner George. All in favor, motion passed. 
Seals stated the work State Road 150 has caused an increase in traffic on side roads and asked for drivers to be careful. Commissioner Roush, Commissioner George, Attorney Lett and Seals discussed options to alert traffic of the road closure to eliminate Semi traffic on County Roads as well as creating an ordinance to do the same. 
Seals stated his highway department has began mowing this week and continue to fill in pot holes on the roadways.

Mary Smith, audience member complimented the work done by the highway department to Butler Bridge Road. 
Dena Held, CED/Educator, reported they had Animal ID day last week and had lots of good participation. Held states this is the first time having Animal ID day since 2019.  Held also stated they had a performing arts contest last week and champion Tucker Mayfield will advance on to the next contest at Heritage Hills next week. 
Monty Wolf, EMA Director, reported he attended a table top exercise last Friday with information regarding a crop dusting crash and the effects of chemicals used during crop dusting. 
Wolf also reported information needed from the County regarding the purchase of a fire truck from Jasper City Fire Department. Commissioner George asked if this is a purchase that can be made with ARPA funds. Auditor Abel confirmed the purchase of the fire truck can be used with ARPA funds.  

Monty Wolf and Andy Ringwald stated they have been to multiple town meetings and turnout has been great.  Discussion followed regarding the events at the town meetings.

Dena Held followed up with information regarding unused pesticides and chemicals removal. Held states the Office of Indiana State Chemist will be working with the Daviess County Highway department in August, collecting pesticides up to 250 lbs. per person for disposal.  Held states information will be in her news article next week. 
Attorney Lett submitted and Ordinance to Commissioners for review regarding Public Records Requests.
Auditor Abel handed out Ordinance 2022-13 Resolution Re-Establishing Martin County Cumulative Capital Development Fund.  Auditor Abel stated the proposed fund will not exceed $0.0333 on each $100.00 of assessed valuation. Abel stated the council sets the rate and this is established by state statute.  Motion to approve Ordinance 2022-13 made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner George. All in favor, the motion passed.
Attorney Lett shared a letter with Commissioners George and Roush that he received from Orange County Commissioners regarding Buffalo Springs.
Auditor Abel presented Internal Control documents for the ARPA funding for review.  Discussion continued regarding the process for submitting and approving claims for the ARPA fund.  Commissioner Roush felt it was better to wait for Commissioner Summers to review before making a decision. Commissioners tabled this discussion until the next Commissioners meeting. 

Auditor Abel brought up the renewal of Workers Compensation contract. Attorney Lett will work with Auditor Abel regarding advertising for this contract. 
Auditor Abel reported the ARPA report that was due on April 30, 2022 was submitted on April 25, 2022.

Attorney Lett, Commissioner Roush and Commissioner George scheduled an executive session for May 11, 2022 at 5:00.

Mary Smith invited the public to attend the Jacob School of Music performance at the Shoals Public Library Friday, May 6, 2022 at 5:00.

Important Dates:

Safety Meeting to be held on Wednesday, May 11, 2022 @ 10:00 am (Highway @ 11:00).

Next Commissioner Meeting:

Tuesday, May 17, 2022 @ 5:30pm.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:25 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Roush and seconded by Commissioner George.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, May 17, 2022 @ 5:30pm.
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